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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 7 AUGUST 2023 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr Tom Conner (TC)

	Cllr Nick Crangle (NC)

	Cllr Bradley Evans (BE)

	Cllr Roger Evans (Chair) (RE)

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL)

	Cllr Mrs G Lunt (GL)

	Cllr Francis Morland (FM) 

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 




	Item
	Record
	

	64
	APOLOGIES Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	

	65
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None
	

	66

	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:31
HP addressed the council about the amount of water running down West Ashton Road and its path recently. The flooding, also over neighbouring fields, was caused by a deeply buried cracked pipe and a fallen valve. Heavy weight equipment was required and the matter was resolved during the night of 6 to 7 August.  


	

	67
	MEETING BACK IN SESSION 19:36

	

	68
	MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3 July having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting. 
 

	

	69
69.1
69.2
69.3
69.4
69.5
69.6

69.7


	MATTERS ARISING

56.1     Fencing at The Laurels, Hawkeridge Road – HP reported that WC had investigated and found that railings would not be possible as the pathway is too narrow to accommodate railings. 
56.4
Speed restrictions on Phillips Way, Westbury Road and Woodmarsh – awaiting report from Jamie Mundy following inspection with RE. Jamie Mundy reported that a cheaper alternative will be considered for traffic calming on Woodmarsh for presentation to LHFIG. 

56.6
Parking restrictions on Churchlands – awaiting update from Jamie Mundy re sharing the cost following inspection with RE. .

58.1
Traffic counters – WC investigating who is using the traffic counters. 
58.2
Speed Indicator Device project – NC with be attending a further meeting 11 September. 

58.3
Wiltshire Design Guide consultation has been extended to 14 August. David Feather has provided his comments to the Clerk for onward transmission to WC.

60
Community Governance Review – clarification received and circulated regarding consent to changes. WC officer recommended addressing Woodmarsh address anomalies. FM advised that at the next CGR consultation the PC would be entitled to put in any request, not restricted to the previous scheme. 



	

	70
70.1

70.2
70.3
	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  
PL/2023/05445  Proposed Loft Conversion with dormer window at 133 Yarnbrook Road, West Ashton – Councillors had no objections. 

PL/2023/06259 Prior approval Part 3 Class Q: Agricultural buildings to dwellinghouses Proposal: The conversion of a single storey agricultural barn to form a 2 bedroom residential dwelling at Hill Farmhouse, Norris Hill Farm, Brokerswood. Councillors resolved to have no objection providing the application conforms to the Class Q permitted development. 

PL/2023/06446: Lawful development: Existing use Certificate of Lawfulness (Existing Use) for use of dwelling house without any occupational restriction at Hazelcombe, Silver Street Lane, Brokerswood BA13 4EY.  Councillors resolved to have no objection providing WC can recognise that there has been a ten-year continuous occupation without restriction.  

	

	71
	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – DECISIONS MADE

17/12509/FUL - Land SE of Southview Park, Trowbridge, Provision for 113 residential houses NB Refuse WC Refuse – Appeal pending. FM Queried Appeal pending and was able to clarify that there has been no appeal for this application. 
 
	

	72
72.1
72.2
72.3
72.4


	CORRESPONDENCE 
Email from BC 24 July following complaints from residents about overhanging trees at the vicarage.  GL agreed to inspect the trees and notify Clerk.  Clerk to write again if necessary. Clerk to request Parish Steward to clear overgrowth at vicarage between wall and walkway.   
Email from Church Lane resident following her request to Andrew Murrison, reference a dropped kerb. Clerk has submitted a LHFIG request form which is due to be discussed at the next meeting, 14 September, Clerk has emailed Selwood Housing to contribute towards the costs. Clerk to update resident. 

Email from The Rank resident 3 August about overflowing dog poo bin at The Rank. Clerk has reported this to the Idverde manager. Councillors noted that other bins were overflowing and that the bins were possibly due to be emptied on Tuesday 8 August. Councillors will update Clerk after Tuesday.   
Email from Hayley Bell, Trowbridge Town Council reference previous correspondence about Beat the Street campaign to encourage people to get active. There is to be a presentation on the project at Trowbridge Rugby Club 7pm on 23 August and sign-up sessions will be held at The Rising Sun on 12 September.  RE and HP will be able to attend. Other councillors to be encouraged to support the project. Councillors agreed to pay the £100 towards the project. 

	

	73
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE
LL updated the PC – A Statement of Intent has been drafted and is about to be shown to WC’s Neighbourhood Planning Manager, Mike Kilmister for his comments regarding CIL. It will be presented to the parish council for approval before it is shared with Trowbridge TC. WC has also clarified that a new neighbourhood area designation is not needed as the neighbourhood plan area has not changed.
      
	

	74
	EQUESTRIAN SIGNAGE IN NORTH BRADLEY
Following GL’s request for financial support for signage, the LHFIG committee has advised that these types of signs are usually funded by the stable/livery establishment requesting them. They would also need to provide evidence of frequency of horses on the highway, regularly or occasionally. A typical cost is £500 per sign. GL will carry out a full assessment of the number of horses and how often they use the highway. RE advised that once all the information is submitted, the PC may be able to make a financial contribution. 

	

	75
75.1
75.2

75.3

75.4

75.5

75.6

75.7

75.8

75.9

	MAINTENANCE – 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

The Parish Steward’s register was very inaccurate and unreliable. The update on jobs was not what had been requested but grass had been cleared on Woodmarsh and Philips Way.

The PC was given the wrong date for a flood meeting so Wessex Water’s Charlotte Fry did not give her report as there was no one there who would be interested. She reported that 120 metres of the Church Lane sewer needs attention and there is uncertainty when this will be attended to. Considerable road grit from the resurfacing went into the drains as it was not swept up. Wessex Water’s only interest in what they call the Stilling pond is the outflow as used to drain the main road. When the pond floods, the road floods. Network Rail are looking at this and are to be advised if there is no progress by the autumn. Their Biss dam for the diversion pipe has held up in all the rain.    
The oak logs and fallen willow branches were cleared quickly. Robert Spencer has kindly disposed of the old bench. Clerk has thanked him.  Only one paving slab remains intact. GL will check if she has any spare slabs. If not, clerk to purchase one. Holes left by bench removal remain which will gradually refill. BC has removed the old bench plaques. HP will clean them to put on the new bench. LL will ask engraver for a new plaque to commemorate the King’s coronation. 
LL has emailed the resident with the washing line on The Common. It has since been taken down which will make grass cutting easier.  

The footpath by the railway from Westbury Road bridge has been transferred to Trowbridge and is now abandoned.

There is no progress on the resurfacing of Woodmarsh. BC urged councillors to report on MyWilts. 

Westbury Road bin replacement outstanding. Clerk to order similar bin as is on The Rank.  
Footpath around the balancing pond - Clerk has reported on MyWilts. 
Clerk to ask resident to trim hedge at 1, College Gardens. 
	

	76

	FINANCE

The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
Payee

Amount
July payments
76.1
Google invoice 01.07.23-31.07.23
£2.30
76.2
K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses June
£610.79
76.3
HMRC July
£132.40
76.4
Acer Tree Surgeons – Oak tree reduction
£2532.00
76.5
Progressive Hall Rental
£96.00
76.6
Handy Man Andy – Assembly & secure of bench on Common
£80.00
76.7
Acer Tree Surgeons – Pine Walk trees maintenance
£192.00
76.8
N Crangle – Domain renewal

£6.35

76.9
WASP – Beat the Streets

£100.00


	

	77
	GL informed councillors there will be a fund-raising event for Dorothy House in her garden on Sunday 13 August at noon.  All are welcome. 


	

	78
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 4 September 2023 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 20.45.
Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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